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Join us on Saturday, July 20th 

from 9:00am to 5:00 pm  

for the Catalyst Discipleship Seminar. 

 

See page 6 for details! 



2 

 
 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
Here³s one of my favorite jokes. How do you know you³re talking to a narcissist? After a long time he says, 
´Well, I³m tired of talking about me.  You talk about me for a while.µ Ha! If not the self, is there a topic that 
you could just talk and talk about without it getting old? I³ve found myself talking more often about discipleship 
and baptism (welcome Phyllis and Hugo!). And I think one reason why it doesn³t get old is because making 
disciples is the mission of the church.  It³s kingdom business, it³s the family business! I want everybody in on 
this. 
 
Recently, many of the life group leaders got together at the Kalthoff³s home for what we call a huddle. We 
talked about what³s working and what needs adjusting as we walk this path of discipleship. One comment I 
heard was very encouraging, ´I just feel so good when I connect with people in our life group. It³s so 
worthwhile!µ That sounds like the heart of a disciple maker.  Life in Christ is all about relationships. We can³t 
effectively follow Jesus without being in relationship with each other.   
 
You may know that on Saturday, July 20, we have a special guest coming to FCLC. Scott Brown from Chosen 
People Ministries just happens to be in our neck of the hemisphere.  He lives in New Zealand! As a Messianic 
Jew and follower of Jesus, Scott has been urging people to embrace discipleship as Jesus demonstrated it for us. 
So even though we have a different background, we have the same goal and interest and I think it³ll be an 
insightful time. The discipleship catalyst is an all-day event, 9 am · 5 pm , with lunch provided and breaks of 
course.  There³s no cost to attend and it³s open to all. You can learn more about the event in this newsletter and 
sign up by July 14 by contacting Bob and Judy Kalthoff or me.   
 
The hope is for this event to help build and deepen the culture of discipleship at FCLC. When we³re talking 
about the right thing, it doesn³t get old; it resonates and encourages. Talking about baptism and discipleship is 
really talking about Jesus. So can we keep talking about Him¸not just at church, but in our homes, in normal 
conversation? Because ultimately, Jesus is the only One worth talking about.   
 
In Christ, 
 
Pastor Matt Henry 
 
P.S. From talking to action¦I am heartened by the caring actions of this congregation in times of need for 
Dale, Alan and Pat especially following their surgeries. Thank you for being such a loving and prayerful people. 
From changing bandages to mowing yards, from bringing meals to making visits, it³s very encouraging to see 
such kindness in action. You abide by words of 1 John 3:18 quite well, ´Let us not love in word or talk, but in deed 
and in truth.µ 
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My New Friend, Tony, in Orebic, Croatia! 

Our family had a wonderful time in Croatia. We stayed in Orebic for six days and three days in Dubrovnik. The 
country is beautiful and the 13 of us saw many of the sights, enjoyed the food and the wine, and, of course, the 
people. Croatians have a very high regard for Americans and can characterize us fairly accurately as a people and 
a nation. In the months ahead I might put together some kind of presentation of our experiences there. We, of 
course, have thousands of pictures with 13 smart phones constantly taking pictures of the sights and our 
activities. 
 

I would like to share one special experience with my new friend Tony. We stayed in wonderful accommodations 
on a hill above the small town of Orebic. The grave of Marco Polo in located nearby. Some of us went to the 
grave site and many of the people in this little community are related to the 10 -12 sea captains that called 
Orebic their seaport home. It was here I met Tony. He was the cousin of the folks that we rented from.  He and 
his extended family lived down the hill from us. 
 

On one of the first mornings we were there the grandkids were playing with a small ball. It rolled down the hill 
by Tony³s garden. We looked for the ball for a while with no luck. Later I went down and looked again and that³s 
when I met Tony. He was working in his garden and we hit it off right away. I had lots of questions about his 
garden.  Many of his vegetables were similar to mine. Tony gave me some details about the Croatian war which 
began in 1991. Their country was ravished by communists. The war ended several years later in one day when a 
US Navy destroyer shot one rocket into the capital of the enemy. Tony had high regards for the American 
people and military in saving their country. 
 

Tony was in his 60³s but looked 20 years younger. He had black hair, he was strong, handsome, wise, fluent in 
English, very ambitious and hard working. We had gardening in common, but also talked a lot about family. He 
had questions about ours and met many of them while we were there. I also met several of his family members.  
Tony was working on his huge house along with his sons. So far it has been a four year expansion project. The 
initial house had been there for two hundred years old.  It is all stone. He cuts all the stone to fit into the outside 
walls and beautiful arches. He and his sons do all the work: plumbing, electrical and finishing work. The 
extended family who live with him include his two sons and their families, his mother and mother-in-law, and, of 
course, Tony and his wife. Everyone has their own living unit although they eat together regularly. The weather 
is temperate so most of their food comes from their garden and livestock. Tony³s mother and mother-in-law make 
olive oil, excellent wine, according to Linda, and great schnapps according to my sons-in-law. 
 

Tony and I had three long conversations and he never seemed to be in a hurry, but in addition to the above, he 
also has a full time job with the Orebic sanitation department and a side job of taking tourists horseback riding 
on day or several day trips. I don³t know how he had time to do all the things he did. What a great model for his 
sons and grandchildren. According to Tony, life had been like this for generations in Croatia. Tony is the 
descendent of a sea captain in the 1400³s. 
 

Guess what · we talked about God, religion and spiritual things too.  Croatia is basically Roman Catholic as 
Tony and his family.  Sunday worship in important to them. He asked how Lutherans are different than 
Catholics.  It helped to say that our daughter teaches in a Catholic high school. I gave him several Gospel bead 
bracelets for his grandkids and we talked about each bead as he read the Bible verses. I also gave him some of the 
crosses that Ralph makes. He put one on immediately.  Spiritual things are very important to Tony and his 
family. 
 

Now I³m back in the USA and Tony and Croatia are a half a world away.  It seems like just a dream · those 
morning conversations we had, but I have a new friend whom I won³t easily forget.  I believe he also knows my 
best friend, Jesus, and one day we will see Him together, and perhaps recall the conversations we had in the 
spring of 2019. 
 

Pastor Tom  
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Summer days are a little different at Preschool.  Summer camp uses our campus, but the preschool kiddos 
spend most of their time outside in our big and beautiful backyard. 
 
We³re working on a few changes for the fall · Daysha Graham will be replacing Patty Cluka as our afternoon 
teacher assistant.  She³ll also be teaching a two-day 3³s class in the morning.  We³re also adding a class, on 
Fridays, for little ones that are two years old and Michelle Richerl will be teaching that class. 
 
We³re continuing to explore different classes and options for parents.  Please help us spread the word about 
our Preschool.  Our ministry is not only for the children, but for their families and our continued outreach to 
the community. 
 

God³s blessings, 
 
The Preschool Staff 

FRIENDSHIP CELEBRATI ON PRESCHOOL 
Registration for Fall Preschool Classes 2018 -19 

765 East Chinden Blvd., Meridian, ID 83646  
ljensen@friendshipcelebration.org/208 -288 -2404  

Preschool Director ñLori Jensen  

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ tǊƻŎŜǎǎ LƴŎƭǳŘŜǎΥ 
¶ 9ƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ CƻǊƳ /ƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ 
¶ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ CŜŜ tŀƛŘ ς ƴƻƴǊŜŦǳƴŘŀōƭŜ - ϷмллΣ CǊƛŘŀȅ нΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ - Ϸрл 
¶ /ƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ ƛƳƳǳƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ wŜŎƻǊŘǎ 
¶ /ƻǇȅ ƻŦ .ƛǊǘƘ /ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜ 

tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ нлмф-нл {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¸ŜŀǊΥ 
н ¸ŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ /ƭŀǎǎ   CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀΦƳΦ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦм ŘŀȅΧΧΧΦϷср ƳƻƴǘƘ 
 

aƻǊƴƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎ IƻǳǊǎΥ фΥол-ммΥол 
 

о ¸ŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ   aƻƴκ²ŜŘκCǊƛ ŀƳΧΧΧΦо ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷмул ƳƻƴǘƘ 
    aƻƴ ϧ ²ŜŘ ǇΦƳΦΧΧΧΧΦн ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷмол ƳƻƴǘƘ 
    ¢ǳŜǎ ϧ ¢ƘǳǊǎ ŀΦƳΦΧΧΧΧн ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷмол ƳƻƴǘƘ 
п ¸ŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ  aƻƴκ²ŜŘκCǊƛ ŀΦƳΦΧΧΧΦо ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷмул ƳƻƴǘƘ 
    aƻƴκ²ŜŘκCǊƛ ǇΦƳΦΧΧΧΦо ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷмул ƳƻƴǘƘ 
    ¢ǳŜǎ ϧ ¢ƘǳǊǎ ŀΦƳΦΧΧΧΧн ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷмол ƳƻƴǘƘ 
    ¢ǳŜǎ ϧ ¢ƘǳǊǎ ǇΦƳΦΧΧΧΧн ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷмол ƳƻƴǘƘ 
aƻǊƴƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ фΥлл -ммΥол ŀΦƳΦ  κ !ƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ мнΥол-оΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
    aƻƴ-¢ƘǳǊǎΦ ŀΦƳΦΧΧΧΧΧΦп ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷнор ƳƻƴǘƘ 
    aƻƴ-¢ƘǳǊǎΦ ǇΦƳΦΧΧΧΧΧΦп ŘŀȅǎΧΧΦΦϷнор ƳƻƴǘƘ 
aƻǊƴƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ уΥол ŀΦƳΦ-ммΥол ŀΦƳΦ  κ !ƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ мнΥол-оΥол ǇΦƳΦ 
 

ϝaƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ƻƴŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŜƴǊƻƭƭŜŘ-ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ мл҈ ƻƴ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǎǘ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ  
 

9ƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊƳǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦŦŎƭŎǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƻǊƎ ƻǊ ǿǿǿΦŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴΦƻǊƎΦ 
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July 2019 Youth Calendar: 
 
June 7th 

NYG Blessing at beginning of late svc. 
No Jr/Sr High Youth Group 

 
July 14th 

No Jr/Sr High Youth Group 
 
July 21st 

6:00pm Jr & Sr High Youth Group 
 
July 28th 

6:00pm Jr & Sr High Youth Group 

VBS IN KUNA!  
 

Friendship Lutheran Mission in Kuna is going to have 
a great week serving the Kuna community 

August 5-9 with  ´A Thankful Jediµ Star Wars theme.  
 

VBS will be held from 9am to 3:30 pm (drop off can be as early as 8:30), and will be 
located at 571 W 4th St, Kuna, Idaho (the Old School Kuna Gym just off Main 

Street).  
The week will be filled with games, crafts, fun, and of course amazing Bible lessons!  

 
If you³d like to volunteer please contact Pastor Tom Hausch at (208-860-1274), or 

Charlie Young (VBS Program Director) at (208-258-4516).  
You can also visit the Friendship Lutheran Mission website at flmkuna.org. 
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The Quilters Group 

 

The Quilters group is 
looking for donations of solid 
colored, new or gently used 
flat sheets. They also have an ongoing need 
of funds to cover the cost of quilt batting & 

shipping for quilts shipped to Lutheran 
World Relief.  Any monetary donations are 

very much appreciated. 

 
 
 

FCLC Layette Ministry 
 

The Grand Opening for Stanton Healthcare 
Services is now scheduled for Sunday, 
August 4th at 3:00pm.  If anyone still 

interested in donating towards diapers and 
wipes, please indicate ²Layette Ministry³ on 

the bottom of your check.  Questions, please 
call Claudette Klinchuch, Jean Mertz or 

Anita Gonzales. 
Thanks so much!  

Ladies³ Craft & Sewing Fellowship Time! 
 

Ladies, come for fellowship! Bring your craft or sewing project to work on at the 
church on Monday, July 15th at 10:00am. Bring a sack lunch. Hope to see you! 

For more information, contact Emelie Woodall (208-890-1858-call or text). 

Disciple Making Catalyst Seminar  
Scott Brown from New Zealand, will conduct a surprisingly effective 

seminar that explores the sacred art of disciple making from the 
unique perspective of a Messianic Jew who,  

together with his wife Marjorie, surrendered their lives to the Messiah, Jesus. 
It is a FREE all-day seminar (9am - 5pm) at FCLC. Lunch will be served.  

Please register by contacting one of the following: Pastor Matt Henry (208-957-9364 
mhenry@friendshipcelebration.org) Bob Kalthoff (818-314-7481 rrkalthoff@aol.com)  

Judy Kalthoff (818-314-7480 jrkalthoff@aol.com). 

Men³s Monthly Breakfast!  
The next Men³s Breakfast is Saturday, July 6th at 8:00am. 

Our guest speaker is: Wayne Wierson and our cook is Craig Hoellwarth. 
Men of all ages are welcome! 

For more information, contact Ray Ohlaug (208-908-3281).  
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WHAT  IS A  LIFE GROUP? 
 

In recent weeks we have been asked ´What is a Life Group?µ So, 
in a few words, here is an answer to that question. 
 
Life Groups are small groups of no more than 12 people that meet 
periodically, usually in a home. Each group will also have outings 
and service events.  The purpose of a Life group is simple: to bring 
people together in a comfortable, informal, and safe environment 
where people can connect with others that have similar interests, 
who are hungry for more spiritual wisdom and revelation in their 
life, and who see each other as ´familyµ.  
 
Through these Life Groups we can become better disciples of Jesus.  In response, we will 
bring the saving Gospel and the love of Jesus to others in our community, just as Jesus 
intended for every believer to do.  If you feel you would like to join a Life Group, please 
contact Bob Kalthoff  (rrkalthoff@aol.com ; Phone or text, 818-314-7481), or Judy Kalthoff 
(rrkalthoff@aol.com; Phone or text, 818-314-7480). We will put you in touch with one of 
the Leaders. 
 
BOLD 
 

Are you bold in proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus?  
 
Jesus was consistently bold. He was consistently motivated by love. His entire life moved 
toward one purpose: Bringing salvation to all people. His love for all people caused Jesus to 
make bold choices throughout His life in order to accomplish His saving purpose.  His 
desire is that we follow his example by lovingly sharing our faith with others in our 
community. 
 
´How many times have you wanted to share your faith but didn³t because you were afraid of 
failing? Success is not the result of bringing someone to Christ. Success in witnessing is 
living the Christian life daily, sharing the gospel, and trusting God for the results.µ (From 
Share Jesus Without Fear).  Remember that God does the work so we cannot fail!  In the 
words of a praise song: 
 

Be bold, be strong 

For the Lord your God is with You! 
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Nurture Groups 
 

Eagle Nurture Group  

2nd & 4 th Wednesdays at 7:00 at Dick & Ruth Kanemasu³s 
home at 990 W. Oakhampton Dr. Eagle (208-830-0706) 

Star-Eagle Nurture Group  

Wednesday evenings at 7:00pm at David & Susan Banker³s 

home  at 300 W. Sutter Dr. Eagle Contact Mike Sivey (208-
859-0079) 

Star Nurture Group 

Tuesday evenings at 7:00 pm at Rick & Emelie Woodall³s 
home. Contact them at 208-286-7508 for more information. 

Safety & Preparedness Group 

Meets 2nd Tuesday at 7:00 at FCLC. Contact Lynn House 

for more information (208-830-0078) 

Weekday Bible Studies 
Women³s Friday Breakfast (Star) 

Contact Dottie Basye 208-949-5020 
 

Men³s Friday Morning Breakfast  

(50³s CafĊ - Meridian)  

Contact Merlyn Schmeckpeper 208-888-9494 
 

Men³s Friday Morning Breakfast (Star) 

Contact the church office 
 

Men³s Friday Morning Breakfast  

(Moxi Java - Meridian-Locust Grove  

at E. Fairview) 

Contacts Dale Bentley (208-859-4001)  
& Chuck DeVito (208-505-7579) 

 
 
 

Caring Ministry reaches out in love to 

offer support, caring, comfort, and 
fellowship to those experiencing 

loneliness, illness, loss, or other life 
changes.. This is our mission. 

 

Our next meeting is on Monday, July 8th 

10:00 a.m. at FCLC. This is an open 

invitation to the ladies of FCLC. We 
would welcome your visit to the Caring 
Ministry meetings to see if this ministry 
might be where you feel you could best 
serve the Lord. We meet on the second 
Monday of each month at 10:00 a.m. at 

church, in the south Sunday School room, 
Room 132.  

 

Contact Carol Lipschultz (208-884-4597) 
or Patsy Kern (888-2979) if you are 
interested in joining this awesome 

ministry. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Life Groups 
 

We now have five active Life Groups with more 
being formed in the near future.  These Life 

Groups meet at several different times and places. 
If you are interested in joining one of these Life 
Groups or would like more information, please 

contact Bob Kalthoff (call or text 818-314-
7481), Judy Kalthoff (call or text 818-314-7480) 

or Pastor Matt (208-957-9364).  
 

Life Group & Nurture Group Leaders 
The Weekly Sermon Outline and the Head-

Heart-Hands Questions are available online at 
our church website: 

www.friendshipcelebration.org 
on the ²sermons³ webpage. 


